Mr. J. Thore, Planning and Conservation, PP/02/01324

FRIENDS OF BROMPTON CEMETERY

Registered Charity no. 298605 Chairman: Arthur Tait

39 Hollywood Road London SW10 9HT Tel: (020) 7352 5127 Email: AATAIT@AOL.COM

Please reply to: Bernard Selwyn 3 Hogarth Road London SW5 0OH

Messrs Addleshaw Goddard 150 Aldersgate Street EC1A 4EJ

Tel & fax: (020) 737 00 854

9 January 2005

Your ref. SECTG/408TEMP/321385-1

Dear Sirs

Lots Road Power Station etc Circadian Ltd

Thank you for the copy of your letter of 6 January to the Planning Inspectorate and your letter of your letter of 7 January with copy documents.

I do not think that we are a Rule 6 party and were not formally claiming our Statement of Case to be more than the representations in writing which the Inspectorate had requested from all objectors.

When I met Professor Tavernor on 1 September, he was requested to let us have the photomontages in time to display in the Chapel in October. He said it was impracticable to be so quick but we had hoped to receive them before Christmas. When they had not arrived, nor were included in the Environmental Statement Further Information, one could only conclude that they had not been produced.

However, we are now pleased to have them and they will be most useful, although we cannot accept his comments that they show the development to be "beneficial" to the views from the Cemetery.

You say that the advertisement appeared in the Informer of 24 December. No copy was received at this address and, so far, I am not aware of anyone else having received it. The distribution of that paper is always erratic, depending on the conscientiousness of those employed to deliver it. The stated circulation always owed more to the imagination than actual fact. However, the issue of 17 December forecast a substantial reduction of circulation for the following one and it is probable that it was far smaller even than the forecast. It was, in any case, surely unrealistic to expect it to be seriously read and acted upon by all those concerned within the required period which included the holiday season.

Yours faithfully

Bernard Selwyn

for the Friends of Brompton Cemetery

c.c. Planning Inspectorate, Miss Sian Evans; and as letter of 4 January